
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 3, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting $1,000,000 in funding for Lake County State’s Attorney’s Community Violence 

Intervention Project in fiscal year 2026. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Lake County State’s Attorney Office located 

at 18 N County St, Waukegan, IL 60085. The funding would be used to further reduce firearm 

homicide and non-fatal shooting reductions in Lake County's most impacted communities. The 

funding will also provide services to community violence survivors and to increase capacity to 

serve these individuals.. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it is for the acquisition of 

interoperable communications technologies to assist local law enforcement agencies. The project 

has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 501 of 

the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152) 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Bradley S. Schneider 

Member of Congress 

 


